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IN BOARD OF SELECTMEN
WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 26, 1984

Present: Chairman Anne W. Donald, Myron J. Fox and Josiah F. Frost.
The statutory requirements as to notice having been fulfilled, the
meeting was calied to order: by Chairman Ponald at 5:30 p.m. in the Loring

Parsonage,

Appoint Executive Secretary Pro Tem

It was on motion unanimously

VOTED: To appoint Janet Silva Executive Secretary Pro Tem for purposes of
this meeting of December 26, 1984, .

Ucility Petition 85-1 — Boston Post Road

Present: Carole McManus, Boston Edison Company.

In conformity with General Laws, Chapter 166, Sections 21 and 22, the
Board considered Utility Petition #85~1 of Boston Edison Company and New
England Telephone and Telegraph Company for permission to imstall and maintain
a line of conduits and manholes, with the necessary wires and cables therein,
under the following public way of the Town: ‘

~ Boston Post Road - northerly, approximately 183 feet west of Raymond
Road, a distance of about 10 feet of conduit,.

Carole McManus of Boston Edison Company explained that the above petition
requested approval of conduit connection within the public way to an existing
pole to provide service for the new Fafard/Mullen development on Boston Post
Road.

Executive Secretary Pro Tem Janet Silva noted that all appropriate
abutters and Town officials had been notified and a joint communication from
the Building and Wiring Inspectors had been received, dated December 20, 1984,
recommending approval of the petition. In addition, Burton Mullen had
obtained a statement from all abutters, except one whom he could not reach,
indicating they had no objection to the petition.

It was on motion unanimously

VOTED: To approve Utility Petition #85-1, as described above, and as shown on
Boston Edison Company #C-189-84 Plan of Boston Post Rd.-Sudbury, dated

October 31, 1984, and New England Telephone and Telegraph Co. #84-16 Plan for
Conduit Location, dated December 18, 1984,

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:45 p.m. .
Attest:

Janet Silva
Executive Secretary Pro Tem
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were not supportive of implementing this until they could see a cost impact
analysis, i.e., showing cost in the prior year as if implemented.

— The Board noted receipt of a. communication from Project Management, .
Inc., dated December 11, 1984, requesting reimbursement of a building permit
fee which was issued and subsequently rescinded for a proposed building in
Sudbury. The Board referred the communication to Town Counsel for resolution.

~ A communication from the Massachusetts Municipal Association, dated
December 12, 1984, enclosing "right-to-know reimbursement” material.
Selectman Frost directed Mr. Thompson to forward the same to the Hazardous
Waste Co—-ordinator and his Assistant ~ Health Director Mlchael Sullivan and
Fire Chief Dumme, respectlvely

Middlesex News Article/Incinerators

Selectman Frost referenced a recent Middlesex News.article regarding an
area meeting in Hudson on the subject of a regional trash~to-energy
incinerator and directed the Executive Secretary to contact the group as it is
a subject of great interest to Sudbury. Selectman Frost stated further that
it might be something he could bring up at the January 17th meeting in Concord
dealing with sub-regional planning.

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was
adjourned at 9:30 p.m.

Attest:
Richard E. Thompson
Executive Secretary-Clerk
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